



The Yizraelite - No 2085 Date:16.12.2022
Kibbutz Yizrael
Translated and edited by Eddie Solow 
Edi-torial; These are difficult days for those of us who don’t like changes in their lives. So many new "Procedures" on the agenda! We must be philosophical as my uncle used to say. If you don't want to know, don't read The Yizraelite. It is all here. I suppose you can't fight progress. I will leave it at that and let you get on with The Yizraelite…
Chanukah, the Festival of lights is upon us. Let us hope that the light will prevail under our new government. See the kibbutz Chanukah program. 
Asefa
on Tuesday, 20.12.2022
at 20:30, in the Moadon
Subject: Housing Protocol
Please note that the asefa is on Tuesday due to a Hanukkah event.
Asefa Committee 

Summary of the Community Management Meeting - 8/12/2022
Present: Erez Peleg, Yifat Segal, Ilana Peleg, Limor Griman, Dalia Levitan, Racheli Arava, Maor Persai, Shlomo Levi, Yishai Levi, Inbal Adler, Yifat Assaf
Absent: Stas Gavrilov, Kobi Levy


(1) Work-related vehicles
A comprehensive proposal was presented on the subject of work-related vehicles. The proposal offers conditions that will create greater fairness around the issue of the use of a work-related vehicle (a vehicle provided by the employer- Ed) versus the use of kibbutz vehicles. The proposal refers to the possibility that Maytronics employees who are members of the kibbutz who work at sites outside the kibbutz and the vehicle is required for their work, will receive a vehicle. The proposal looks broadly at the issue of mobility and refers to members who are Maytronics employees and outside workers.
Points raised in the discussion:
- Letters from Dima Tchernichovsky and Momi Cohen were read, in which they expressed their positions as outside workers.
- The outside worker's salary is tax-deducted for his work car ie. deducted from the income transferred to the kibbutz. On the other hand, outside workers who have a work-related vehicle, have the highest income.
- Erez presented the decision of the previous asefa on the subject. The decision states that a member who has the privilege of a work-related vehicle will not receive the mobility component in his takziv.
- Today, NIS 350 is deducted for an outside worker, and NIS 700 for corporate employees, which is psychologically perceived as a "fine". Instead, it is more correct not to give the mobility component in the takziv to those who have a work-related vehicle, as appears in the asefa's decision. This is how we connect it to "to each according to his needs".
More points raised in the discussion:
- It is right and important to connect the issue of the work car to a real need, and not just as a benefit.
- The spouses also enjoy the company car, and as a family unit spend less on mobility.
- We will not have control over the matter of need, and yes - the need may change, the situation is dynamic.
– What does the word "need" mean?
- The director of Human Resources at Maytronics should come and explain the need
- Maytronics' desire to be a progressive company is also important. The kibbutz should cooperate with Maytronics. We must move forward.
- If Maytronics employees from the kibbutz are considered outside workers, the same principles will apply to them. This will free the Maytronics to act as it wishes.
- Will the payment be equal between outside workers and the kibbutz branches?
- Will Maytronics accept the kibbutz's decision?
- A car must be given according to need, but not according to the employment rank held.
- The vehicle allocation policy, which links the vehicle attachment to the need, is not compatible with the vehicle allocation policy used in Maytronics.
- This is a decrease in kibbutz income. I want to oppose it.
- What will happen if we say no?
- It's not because of the car that people leave a good job.
- I agree with the suggestion, but subject to Maytronics agreeing to accept the kibbutz conditions.
Decision: to hold a meeting with the Maytronics representatives to clarify several points that arose at the meeting, and at the next meeting a decision will be made about the wording of our recommendation to the asefa.
(2) Presentation of the community budget draft
 Maor and Erez presented a first draft of the community's budget, after gathering all the data from the various work plans and needs. At this stage, further clarifications are required, as well as an examination of the reference to the issue of depreciation as a factor affecting the community budget.
The list of requested investments was also presented. Since the amounts required for investments are higher than the ability to finance, additional discussions will be required to define the order of priorities.
The presentation of the draft budget was a first reading for the purpose of orientation for the next meetings, where the budget items will be discussed in more detail and depth.
Summary: Erez Peleg and Yifat Assaf
From the Housing Committee
On the Eve of the Asefa re the Housing Procedure.
[bookmark: _Hlk122205252]On Tuesday next week there will be an asefa to decide on a new housing procedure. Various updates to the procedure will be introduced at the meeting, with an emphasis on the criteria for the list of eligibility for permanent housing.
Throughout the process, we investigated a few ideas presented to us by members, some of which we accepted, and some of which we did not. It is important for us to point out, that our concern is for a just and fair system for all, and not for one individual or another.
After the open meeting last week, having listened to the speakers and on further thinking - we decided to come together around one proposal, which we found to be more balanced and correct, cooperative and moral. We recommend not to do the calculations, because the public lacks data, such as the number of veteran families who wish to move to the new housing, and the number of families who will choose not to make the move.
For your convenience, the committee's proposal is presented here compared to the status quo (current situation). The ballot vote will be between the committee's proposal (including amendments which may be presented and accepted at the asefa), and the current protocol.
As we have already said - we would be very grateful if members who intend to raise amendments to the committee's proposal, would send them to us in advance, so that we can come prepared.
We wish all of us a respectful meeting, in which the participants will consider the broader view and will be mindful of the needs of others, and not just their own personal needs.
We wish success to all of us!
Aviva Beutler on behalf of the Housing Committee


Below is the committee's proposal to change the criteria for the list of eligibility for permanent housing, compared to the existing situation.

	
	Seniority
1 point
Per
year
	Bonus points for singles
Senioity

	Points for being member
	Points for children
	Entry threshold
	Tie breaker
	Waiting time for separated
couples

	Status quo
	Of the
highest vetek only
	None
	4
	1 per child
under 18

	4 years membership /8 years 
vetek
	Highest
Vetek
decides
	3 years

	New
Proposal
	Of both members
	50% bonus points
	none
	1 point / child at school
Maximum: 3 points

	4 years membership
	Combined vetek
Of couple
	4 years








Report from the Asefa - 12/12/2022
Chairman of the meeting: Eddie Solow
Secretary of the asefa: Yifat Assaf
Present: 36 members (according to the vote, 137 members participated)
The meeting was held in the moadon and broadcast on channel 900
 Answer to the Sheilta 
At the previous meeting, Brent Abramowitz raised a question:
At the beginning of November, an email was received from the community manager which spoke about how in September the community's budget reached a deficit of NIS 600,000. As a kibbutz member, I approached the community manager with a request to explain the reasons for the resulting deficit. In my opinion, the answer received is unclear and even evasive. Therefore, I am forced to apply the “query protocol”, because as a kibbutz member, I deserve to know what is done with the money we earn and why our community is in this deficit. I also demand to know why there is no budgetary control mechanism that would prevent or reduce the risk of a deficit.
Eddie reminded the public that there is no discussion after answering a query. If the answer is not satisfactory, there are other avenues, such as: collecting signatures, convening a meeting, requesting a discussion in the appropriate committee, writing an "I care" in the newsletter etc.
Maor Persai replied to the query: A difference between planning and execution can result from errors in planning or errors in execution. The difference is attributed to price differences - that is: the prices we set in the planned programme did not match the actual prices. Quantity discrepancies - the quantities consumed did not match the plan.
Contrary to common opinion, a budget deviation does not mean irresponsible Hedonistic extravagance. In most cases, the discrepancy stems from responsible and responsive management, which sees before its eyes a broad picture of service to the member, security and safety considerations, risk management and the fulfilment of the principles of the cooperative kibbutz. All of this does not justify budget deviations and requires us to locate them and provide a financial solution.
Key differences between the planning and execution - income from the work of members in Maytronics: the actual remuneration received is lower than we expected. There is a gap between the gross rate, multiplied by the number of employees, and the net rate, which is the actual work hours performed and recorded. We were mistaken with our planning.
There was less income from the: outside workers, sewer maintenance – (there were many problems with the sewers this year, the food branch - as a result of a dramatic price increase in the food market, early childhood sector - as a result of the increase in labour costs and the change of management, Community Management - consulting and detail expenses, maintenance of public buildings - as a result of great wear and tear of public buildings.
The funding for budget deviations is always expressed in the table of sources and uses. Since the community budget is not balanced, we "drew" more than we expected, from the savings and loans.

(1) Nominations - the following appointments were approved:
Dog Keeping Committee: Tal Havshush, coordinator (previously elected); Members of the committee: Tom Adler (continuing member), Sigal Perling, Sharon Langberg, Yonatan Orozco, Monica Brustein, Zehava Rosilio.
Audit Committee: Coordinator: Reut Shaliv-continuing, Milton Kaplan-continuing member, Nicole Emerick-new member
Public representatives for the Education Council: Einav Mokaria Nagar, Noam Freiman-Levy, Lior Keret, Ori Brustein-Eylon, Nir Baor, Nofar Brin-Delinko, Sarit Laviv (the election will be by ballot)
(BREAKING NEWS - Einav, Sarit, Ori, Nir and Nofar were elected. Congratulations and Good Luck – Ed)
Responsible for driving licenses: Omri Zelas (assisted by Shlomi Harer, the vehicle officer)
An additional member of the security committee: Tal Havshush
Good luck to everyone!
(2) The majority required for a decision on the food Branch
Yifat Asaf opened the discussion: "Good evening, we are reaching the decision stages regarding the food branch. Much has already been said and written on the subject, and more will be written and said. I ask that everyone remember that there are those in our community who are already waiting with great anticipation for privatisation, and the freedom of choice and responsibility that comes with it, and those who are really afraid of it, and are certain that this is the beginning of the end of the kibbutz. There are those who are convinced that the hybrid proposal is the ideal solution, because in the end everyone will choose as they wish, and on the other hand there are those who claim that the "Hybrid" alternative is a "Trojan horse" and a false representation and a sure way to privatisation... and many more opinions and thoughts.  Above all – a lot of emotions are involved in this issue. So, let's also try to see the other side and respect those who think differently from us. We should really listen and hold a respectful discussion, as we on Yizrael know how to do."
Regarding the majority required for the decision - the community management proposes that the issue be decided by a majority of 60% of the voters in the final vote.
Liora Kamilian proposed that the decision be by a simple majority (50%+1). According to her, the proposal of the community management is an obstacle, and it is better to make the matter easier and not to make it more difficult.
Peter Pezaro asked what was the reason we turned to the lawyer for a legal opinion, and why, when the original recommendation of the community management was a majority of 60% of all members, did the lawyer instruct us not to decide this, but to decide on a certain majority of the voters?
Dima Tchernikovsky asked about the survey regarding the majority required, and why exactly 60%? Yifat replied that the survey and the team's recommendation would be published soon, but the team saw in the survey that more than half of the respondents are of the opinion that regarding the food branch, it is correct to decide with a larger majority than 50% + 1 vote. Regarding the 60%, Yifat replied that in the original proposal we determined this percentage like the vote on membership acceptance. After receiving the lawyer's opinion, the management committee decided on 60% of the voters, believing that in voting on this issue the number of voters would be very high (and therefore 60% is a respectable majority – Ed).
Uri Gilad asked to which vote in the expected process the enlarged majority will apply? Eddie replied that the process includes a vote on one of the three proposals, then a thorough examination of the chosen proposal, adjustments and the learning of all its implications, and in the end there will be a vote between the chosen proposal and the current situation working today. Only in the final vote will the special majority apply.
Ofir Griman asked why a lawyer decides on our lifestyle? Eddie replied that he does not decide, but we consult with him to avoid mistakes and complications.
Adi Goldstein Ilan said that the communal dining room is an important, essential, and central issue in our lives, which should be given due respect. Decisions about it should be made by a large majority. Adi added that the desire to preserve the cooperative food branch comes from an ideological choice, a belief in the idea, as part of the perception of a cooperative kibbutz.
Kobi Levy explained why in his opinion it is correct to support a majority of 60% of all voters.
Eddie said that the asefa committee decided that the issue would be decided in the final vote by ballot, so that the number of voters would be large. Therefore, there is no need to discuss the ballot issue.
Voting was held through the Kehilanet in two rounds:
First round: 137 voters participated.
Community management proposal - a majority of 60% of the voters: 68
Leora Kamlian's proposal - ordinary majority of 50%+1: 38
Ofir Griman's proposal - a majority of 70% of the voters: 31
In the second round:( without Ofir's proposal, which received the fewest votes), 134 voters participated:
Community management proposal - a majority of 60% of the voters: 95
Leora Kamlian's proposal - ordinary majority of 50%+1: 37
Decision: the final vote between the chosen alternative that will be examined in depth and the existing situation will require a majority of 60% of all the actual voters.
(3) Food industry alternatives - discussion
Vicki Hollander, who coordinated the alternatives team, again presented the work of the team and detailed the three proposals offered by the team.
Questions were asked about the alternatives and answered by Viki. 
David Mittelberg proposed to the community management to start a dry run of monitoring the meals in accordance with the team's proposals for a period of three months, without changing the budgeting method, that is, maintaining the status quo. At the end of the period, the results will be published for each household, and general results for the entire community. Only then will the proposals be presented to the public for decision.
Berry Feldman shared his opinion, that he wants to leave the existing situation, and that we should not measure and record how many portions people eat.
Itzik Shechter said that any chosen alternative must be tested for an entire year in order to understand a true picture of the situation. 3 months are not representative, because there are periods of holidays and events that have a great impact.
Shimon Zelas said that the dining room is important to everyone, and that it is clear that the more variety there is, the more people will come to eat. According to a rough calculation, it can be understood that the majority of the kibbutz loses half of the takziv in relation to the meals for which they do not come to the dining room. Shimon pointed out the serious work done by the team and suggested that everyone come together around the hybrid proposal, but as a first step, joins David Mittelberg's proposal, that each family will know its situation in a "dry" trial, and according to the data - will make its decision within the hybrid route.
 The next step - David's proposal will be examined by the community management. In any case, before us is the stage of deciding between the three team proposals, when the chosen proposal will be examined in depth, and will be brought to a final decision against the current situation today. This is the vote in which a decision of 60% of the actual voters will be required.
Summarised by: Yifat Assaf

Energy - the winter season
The transition season is ending, winter has arrived in a big way, formally only on the 22nd/23rd of December...
Below are the electricity rates until the transition rates in March
Sunday to Thursday
Peak - between the hours of 16:00 and 22:00
[bookmark: _Hlk121988508]Intermediate- between the hours of 06:00 and 08:00
Low - all other hours.

 Saturdays and holidays
Peak - between the hours of 17:00 and 19:00
Intermediate - between the hours of 19:00 and 21:00
Low - all other hours.
Low voltage kWh cost: winter - Peak: 0.91 NIS, Intermediate: 0.54 NIS, Low: 0.30 NIS - before VAT
(In comparison, In the summer it was - Peak: 0.99 NIS, Intermediate 0.41 NIS, Low: 0.27 NIS - prices before VAT
The transition period prices were - Peak: 0.410 NIS, Intermediate: 0.33 NIS, Low: 0.27 NIS - before VAT)
Reminder!
The cheapest heating is the air conditioner when it is set to 22 \ 23 degrees.
After the air conditioner - a oil radiator, set on number one and a thermostat in the middle.
For those who have ceiling fans - change the direction of rotation, so that the air is pushed upwards. In this situation, the hot air, trapped in the ceiling area, will be pushed down along the walls, for additional energy cost savings. Check that the doors and windows are properly sealed, close the blinds for additional insulation.
For those who have Shabbat clocks - those who have not changed the time on the water heating boiler clock, now is a good time to do so! Set the clocks for working hours according to the cheap hours for the winter season.
If you do not have enough hot water, this may be for one of two reasons - The first reason - need to clean the boiler from the scale that has accumulated in it. The second - it's cold and you need more heating hours, leave a service call on Kehilanet - and we'll take care of you.
Have a warm and efficient winter at home,
And outside – may it be cold and rainy...
Jeremy Perling - Energy Commissioner

Updates from the Finance and Accounting Department
15/12/2022
a) First of all, staffing:
 Inbal Pezaro was integrated into the accounts department – a combination of work in the health and finance departments. On the issue of health - Inbal will handle the maximisation of members' rights in the public health system (Kupat Cholim), an important issue that requires expertise and can bring considerable savings. In the field of finance, we assigned Inbal two tasks - handling the data recording of members working off the kibbutz and the relationship with them and handling the study funds of the kibbutz youngsters. Both topics require in-depth study, specialisation and a good familiarity with the kibbutz and its mechanisms.
We employed Niv Hermoni, an economist, and a member of Kvutzat Kinneret, on a part-time basis. Niv will be responsible for economic and costing analysis, making information accessible to managers, and improving information flow processes in the system. Niv has a lot of experience as a price specialist and as an economist, and his arrival marks another leap forward in the quality of the output of the finance department. Branches interested in this service are invited to schedule meetings with him on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
Farewells. We are preparing to say goodbye to Natasha Tchernichovsky, who is leaving, at the beginning of January, to work at 'Mishkei Emek Yizrael'. We will still find the time to say goodbye properly, but in the meantime, I want to thank Natasha for many years of service and uncompromising commitment to the kibbutz and its members, for professional and accurate work, high availability, and attention to every detail. I'm sure the regional organisation did an excellent deal, and I wish Natasha every success.
Naturally, the departure of such a central worker requires several changes in the distribution of work, in the work processes and the various interfaces. In the coming weeks, we will update how the service to members and branches will be conducted.
b) Information systems
 The One ERP system, which is the central accounting software, was transferred to work in the "cloud". The transition involves difficulties and adaptation, but the savings in infrastructure maintenance and the level of security justifies the investment.
 A Microsoft security package was installed on the computers and smartphones of the users of the information system. As part of the project, all the information from the network folders will move to Microsoft's cloud service, the One Drive, where it will be organized in a way that allows information sharing and the application of advanced methods of information and knowledge management.
 Ongoing support - I remind everyone, that the right way to order service in computing matters is to place a request on Kehilanet. The Kehilanet's database allows us to manage the priorities, the distribution of support resources, and to understand where improvement is required.
Help us help you, use Kehilanet!

Regards,

Maor Persai Barniv
Director of Finance Department


Minutes of the Executive Committee - 7/12/22
Present: Jeremy Perling, Elad Ilan, Avner Alterlevy, Ron Cohen, Nitzan Rivlin-Feldman, Natasha Tchernichovsky, David Mittelberg, Yifat Assaf
Invited: Yitzhak Peleg, Hanan Shaliv, Fay Drezner 

(1) Presentation of the proposals for "Keren Haim B Fund"
Jeremy Perling offered his proposal, which is based on continuing to receive bonus profits for four years after the death of a member, with a gradual reduction, without retroactivity.
Nitzan Rivlin-Feldman presented the committee's proposal, which is based on the establishment of the Haim B Fund, which will allow accumulation according to seniority, for each member since the establishment of the kibbutz. A discussion was held on both proposals.
There was an agreement that it is right for Yizrael to give something to the family of a deceased person.
Two issues on which there was no agreement - the issue of retroactivity, and the issue of withdrawing the money while the person was still alive or only after his death.
It was decided: to forward both proposals to the kibbutz's legal advisor to examine the legality of each proposal. Later and taking in to account the opinion of the legal advisor, the issue will come to the asefa.

(2) Strategic process of the kibbutz
David Mittelberg presented the topic. A team established on behalf of the executive committee presented a proposal to include strategic thinking of the entire kibbutz - business + community. The team is working with Yifat Folkman from B.D.O. The idea is to produce both horizontal and future strategic thinking. A system that will serve us in making significant decisions.
Yizrael Holdings and agriculture have a strategic plan. We intend to create a strategic plan for the community, which will later be able to synchronise with that of the businesses. In the first stage, it is proposed to establish a steering committee in the community, which will include Erez Peleg, Yifat Assaf, the cluster managers, and Yifat Folkman, will prepare the strategic plan of the community, according to the "bottom to top" principle.
It was decided: the board of directors gives the green light to start, and in the first stage requests an amount of 65,000 shekels to facilitate working with the B.D.O. company. At the same time, the steering committee in the community will be established. Community representatives will meet with Yifat Assaf to initiate the process
(3) Preparations for the management committee meeting on the issue of non-compliance with the resolutions of the asefa
Jeremy updated about the status of the asefa's decisions regarding the Nanikashvili family:
Status: The debt has not been settled
(b) The kibbutz will consider limiting the provision of services to the family for a cash payment. (Not currently implemented)
(c) The kibbutz considers Zivit responsible for Yuval living in the kibbutz without paying permission fees, expenses, and expenses for his children. 
Status: Payment for the maintenance of Yuval and the children has not been received for the last 3 months.
(d) Zivit must report to work. Zivit will work outside, or anywhere else that is offered to her, 5 days a week, 172 hours a month.
Status: No pay slips have been submitted proving working hours.
(e) Zivit will completely refrain from continuing to harass the officials at their place of work or anywhere else; For treatment: keep a diary with every contact from Zivit (time of contact + content) - under Yifat's responsibility. 
Status: Partially implemented.
(f) Zivit is obliged to sign all the relevant documents according with the requirement of the kibbutz or the reserve fund.
Status: No signed documents have been received
The handling of the issue will be carried out by Jeremy, Erez and Yifat. A report will be given at every meeting of the Executive Committee and will appear in the minutes of the meeting. 
Responsible: Jeremy
A reminder of the Nanikashvili process:
1. Zivit was invited to the board meeting on 28/08/2022
2. Discussion and decision of the executive to bring a proposal to the general assembly on 28/08/2022
3. Discussion and decision of the general assembly on the obligation of Zivit to comply with the 6 sections on 05/09/2022
4. Checking compliance with the 6 sections after 90 days - report to the committee on 06/12/2022
5. If the demands were fulfilled - good \ if not fulfilled - invite Zivit to the executive committee, warn Zivit that if she does not stop the violations that were decided in the asefa, this will constitute grounds for expulsion from membership, and if she does not settle her debt and obligations to the kibbutz, she can expect to have her membership in the kibbutz terminated according to the kibbutz regulations.
6. A “warning” asefa.
7. Checking compliance with the 6 sections decided in the assembly for 90 days under warning
Demands fulfilled - good \ not fulfilled ..an asefa will be convened to discuss the termination of Zivit's membership
It was decided:
a) The executive committee will invite Zivit to a meeting of the executive committee to discuss a proposed resolution and to warn her that the continuation of the behavior and omissions described above are likely to result in the termination of her membership in the kibbutz.
b) The executive will bring a proposal to the general meeting that will oblige Zivit to act in accordance with the decision of the meeting and correct any violation within 90 days; and to warn Zivit that if she does not cease the violations listed above and does not settle her obligations to the kibbutz, she can expect to have her membership in the kibbutz terminated according to the kibbutz regulations.
Summarised by: Jeremy Perling 
Written by: Yifat Assaf






From Nir Segal's Desk
The nominations committee recommends the following appointments:
Education Committee Chair: Momi Cohen
Vehicle Committee Chair: Ofir Griman
Additional members of the position staffing committee: Albert Rosilio, Liran Pen, Tzach Sassi
The names will be submitted for approval by the asefa. Candidates for heads of committees are required to be present at the asefa...
We are still looking for a chairman for the Economic Council - we approached several members who refused. We would be happy to hear from you. Until then, Sigal Hadar serves as the chairperson of the council, and next to her as secretaries of the meeting are Shlomo Cohen, Eddie Solow or someone else who will be chosen ad hoc from among the council's attendees.

On the Passing of Rabbi Sassonkin
It is with great sadness that we learned that on Wednesday, November 30, 2022, the late Rabbi Sassonkin passed away at the age of 84. Rabbi Sassonkin was known to many of us on Yizrael. For over fifty years, he came every year and prayed with us on Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur; in the first years of our acquaintance, he also participated in bar mitzvahs and other events.
Rabbi Sassonkin was born in Leningrad before World War II where he was orphaned; He grew up with his grandparents and immigrated to Israel in 1949. During the Six Day War he enlisted in the IDF, served in the Armored Corps, and was stationed on the Suez Canal. Later, he worked for a living as a technician at Bezeq along with other educational activities in the area.
In our synagogue, Rabbi Sassonkin filled the missing roles of prayer leader, Torah reader and Shofar blower. He made it possible for us to hold a minyan in our home, on Yizrael - first in educational institutions, such as: Gan Alon, and after years, in the permanent synagogue where we are today. It is hard to believe that we would have been able to establish a permanent and stable house of worship without his assistance and commitment on his behalf and on behalf of his wife Sarah Rivka, who accompanied him on all his visits from the settlement of Avital to us and back for 50 years.
At the time of the shiva, all the family members gathered on Moshav Avital, from all over the country and from the USA -... I talked with the boys, each one separately and together; the story passed to each of them. They grew up in Moshav Avital, but never attended the prayers services on the Tishrei holidays (Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur) on Avital. They were actually with us on Kibbutz Yizrael. As children, they asked Rabbi Sassonkin about their participation in prayers with us and he answered that they were obligated to participate in prayers at Kibbutz Yizrael, so that the children were part of the same public mission.
Speaking to them, I realised that although we were influenced by the presence of the Sassonkin family in our home, they were also affected by the meeting with us, and I want to believe that this should be the case in all parts of the nation - a mutual influence on each other.
Rabbi Sassonkin was a gentle man, learned, friendly and loyal to his values. It was a great privilege to learn from him and to build together the "Little Temple", which is the synagogue of Kibbutz Yizrael.
We send our condolences to his widow Sara Rivka and all the family members.
May his memory be blessed - David Mittelberg and Beit Yizrael.

Etya Chesler (former member of Yizrael)
My Belief
I love the prosaic poetry and the lyrical prose of Roni Somek. This is what I found in the "literature and culture supplement" in Yediot Achronot newspaper :
"I was lucky to be invited, one day, to pray at Rabbi Ovadia Yosef's house. There, in the space between Mincha and Ma’ariv, the rabbi invited questions. I asked him about the three steps made at the end of the Amidah prayer as you whisper the supplication: "Bring peace upon us and upon all Israel, Amen. 
The Rabbi explained that when a person makes peace, he must move a little to the right, to the left, forward or backward. 'It is impossible', he emphasized, 'to want to reach a compromise and still stand firm on your position.' How simple, how wise!" (Roni Somek or not Roni Somek?)
For several weeks now I have been trying to articulate to myself who I am and what I am, in terms of my opinions. It is hard for me to accept that because of boasting and excessive confidence, because of a distorted view of reality, there is no Meretz in the Knesset, 'Emet' is almost non-existent and instead of a strong united center-left opposition, there are faltering parties trying to make excuses for what befell them. 
I am a proud leftist - I believe in justice and equality, I believe that everyone deserves to be free in a country that cares for all its citizens - regardless of sex, race, gender and religion. I believe in a social democratic approach to economics and social justice and believe that my country can be a welfare state that provides its citizens with their needs, without the growing gap between the citizens.
I am a proud Zionist - I immigrated with my parents in 1960 from the USSR and I have no other country. I love my country very much. However, I do not like the things that happen in the name of love for the homeland. I do not like what the occupation does to the soldiers who must deal with compromising of basic human values of respect for the other. They are forced to break into houses and to shoot at civilians, all in the name of occupation and defense.
One of Jabotinsky's quotes I found: 'The taste of democracy is to be found in the law (Torah) of agreement and compromise.
I am also a proud Jewess - proud to be a secular Jew who knows and cherishes the Bible and the tradition. I am familiar with the Jewish bookcase (I am from the generation where Talmud, Rashi, and great texts were studied in regular state schools). And I know that my Judaism is equal in value to that of a Jew who flaunts external signs; And I am not equal in the eyes of a Jew who does not respect women or any person who does not think like him. For me "love your neighbour as yourself" equals human dignity and freedom!

So why do they shout hateful and contemptuous words at me and why is the word "Nazi" directed at me by those who do not think like me, when they see me at the intersections, standing up for a peace agreement.
After all, the word "Nazi" is short for National Socialist, that is, for extreme nationalism. This is a word that does not fit into Judaism We must stand together and fight against "nationalism" so that we should not become Nazis, in the name of the purity of the nation, - how does this useless hatred blind our eyes and bring evil to the streets?
And... I am also a proud woman - I know that my part in all of humanity is equal to every other human being, man or woman. I also know that, as a woman, I have the duty and the power to educate and guide, to believe in goodness and light and to strive and spread the truth: that peace is a noble goal, and we must not give up on it. Although women and men are equal, each gender has its uniqueness. That's why I'm a member of 'Women Making Peace" 
Of course, I am also a wife and a mother and a grandmother and a mother-in-law. I have several hats and I am proud of them all.
I think a lot about how I visualize "peace'. I have in my mind the image of South Africa in the making. I think of Nelson Mandela and de Klerk. They make a decision to stop and make changes, despite their bloody history of separation and oppression. Just 'STOP' and make a new start. No, we don't have a leader of Mandela's stature - but I will support any leader who supports change.
I see in my mind's eye, a mutual acceptance and this is what I believe: on the one hand the borders of the war of liberation (will be the borders of the state) and on the other hand an understanding and recognition that the "Nakba" (The catastrophe that befell the Palestinian people in 1948) is a black stain in history. 
Israel must give up the occupation and oppression of millions of Arabs
The Arabs must recognize the State of Israel that was created after the War of Independence.
Etya Chesler
 P.S My beloved Yizrael – In 1971, I came to Yizrael during my army service, on Shalat with 2 girlfriends....
 I fell in love with the place, with the people, and with Norman... and we got married. Our three children - Aviv, Shiri and Ziv were born in the 'HaEmek' hospital
I worked in education with the elementary school children and with the Chevra Bogeret; I was also involved in Tarbut. I sat on various committees, and for several years I was principal of the kibbutz school (1984-1986). I am proud of having expanded the school by including children from Gan-Ner and even children from Geva, and establishing an active computer room for children and parents (Considered very progressive in 1986) On Yizrael I grew up, grew as a person, experimented, studied, experienced - and basically, I was shaped as a person! In 1988 we moved to Kfar Saba - out of the desire to try something else. Yizrael is always in my heart! I follow what is happening on the kibbutz with interest and read 'B’Yizrael' (The Alon) … with the inspirational quotes from Zimra
Best wishes, Etya

The launching of the 75th anniversary celebrations
Be Prepared
Friday 6.1.2023
[image: ]Declaration of the opening of our 75th Year celebrations
Including disclosure of the planned events
Kindly diarize -  or note the date (Ed)


Lantern Light Tour
5th Candle - Thursday, 22.12.22
Night lantern tour on the banks of the Jordan River
Includes a spectacular audio-visual performance
 The tour is suitable for all ages
 Departure at 4:00 p.m
Estimated return at 8:00 p.m
 Participation is conditional on pre-registration via the form in Kehilanet
Towards sunset, in the last light, we will sit at a panoramic vantage point facing the wild landscape of the Jordan and as darkness falls, we will cross the border fence accompanied by lanterns, experiencing the darkness and the night and activating our senses, the smells and sounds of the night on the banks of the Jordan as experienced by the people who lived here throughout history. We will hear the stories of the valley and Pinchas Rotenberg's groundbreaking vision in a spectacular audiovisual performance that includes lights, water and dams, telling the story of the Israeli "start-up" the Naharayim hydroelectric power station. We will hear about the establishment of Kibbutz Gesher on the Jordan Bank and how Gesher members men and women stood their ground in the War of Independence 70 years ago. This will be told through a performance in the fighters' bunker and the original dining room of the kibbutz. As darkness falls, we will cross the border fence, to the bank of the Jordan accompanied by lanterns and see the three historic bridges over the Jordan and the magnificent Mamluk Khan that stood for years below Kibbutz "Gesher". 
Culture Committee

Hanukkah Holiday Programme
"Shedding light"
During the daily candle lighting in the dining room, we will mention one of the members of the community who contributes in a special way to our community
*This will take place during the lighting of the 1st, 3rd, 4th and 8th candles
Saturday, 17.12.22	
 17:00 – 18:00 Decoration of the dining room windows for the holiday
Sunday, 18.12.22:
17:00 Screening of the World Cup final in the Moadon
18:00 Delicious dinner in the dining room + creative corners  
Lighting the first candle of Hanukkah*
Monday, 19.12.22
18:00 "Magician School" comes to the dining room! Magic sessions and surprises + a show by the magician Yonatan Wolfgor
Lighting the 2nd candle in the dining room
Tuesday, 20.12.22
18:00 Latkes* evening in the dining room, Commune ה"" presents: "Hannah Zelda".  
Lighting 3rd Candle in the dining room*
Wednesday, 21.12.22
17:30 Lecture in the library - "Bridges between Israel and Australia" with lecturer Jeff Toister
Lighting the 4th candle in the dining room*
Thursday, 22.12.22
16:30: Lantern tour at Kibbutz Gesher - suitable for all ages, estimated return at 20:00,
Participation is subject to pre-registration (to be announced later) 
Lighting 5th candle in the dining room
Friday, 23.12.22
19:00 Festive dinner 
Lighting the 6th candle, holiday songs, the traditional "Amen" dance, Sabba Hanukkah and more...
After the meal - "Schnitzel Borscht" game - in the moadon
Saturday, 24.12.22
11:00 "Following the light" - an interactive task game 
Lighting the 7th candle in the dining room
20:00 Screening of the movie "Guardians of the Dead Sea" at the moadon, after the screening: a discussion with the director (there will be delicious soups)
Sunday, 25.12.22
The torch race - "Shibolim" Barmitzvah group 
Lighting the 8th candle in the dining room*
Monday, 26.12.22 16:30 Cleaning the dining room windows (The Highlight of the festival – Ed)
 Hanukkah Committee: Eli Friedman, Gil Nachmias (SHINSHIN), Gili Witelson, David Beutler, Zohar Assaf, Tali Brauman, Yarden Naor,
Shai Savir, Shelly Edelstein, Shaked Meirovich (SHINSHIN), Sarit Laviv, Tal Wolfson-Darom - Director of Culture

I owe Rachel an apology. My computer" swallowed" her "English is fun" and refuses to regurgitate it. Fortunately, this appeared in the Alon: One door closes, another opens…...Ed
Lick Your Lips - Hebrew Faux Pas Brought by: Rubik Rosenthal
He who does not make mistakes does not make mistakes, and vice versa
Alex Shafi brings language disasters that he collected from the internet, social networks, electronic media and the Knesset plenum. He served as the director of the news division of 'Kol Israel' in Arabic, and as the linguistic editor of this network (Network D); March 7, 2017:
- Below are sentences we collected from internet news sites reporting on attacks or criminal events with dead and murdered people (completely true, we did not touch them!)
The dead man shot at the police officers
• In chilling documentation, the murdered man is seen fleeing for his life
• The murdered man tried to escape after the stabbing
• The dead man fled after breaking into the house
The dead man ran away from the vehicle, the soldiers opened fire on him and wounded him
The victim fled the scene holding a knife
• The victim shot at policemen who were about to arrest him
According to the suspicion, an argument developed between the three, during which the dead man attacked the soldiers and even tried to steal the weapon of one of them
The dead man ran and shouted "Allahu Akbar"
The victim hitched a ride with one of the suspects
• The deceased was driving his car and did not stop at a red traffic light...
And for dessert, a bunch of oxymorons from the threshing floor and from the winery
If he were alive, he would be turning over in his grave
We love to hate each other
I got lucky and won the lottery
• Come on – go away
Organized mess
My legs went
It's not over until it's over
In the light of darkness
Move back please! (Bus drivers rush passengers entering the bus)
see how it feels
• A little a lot (eg: it's a little a lot expensive; with a little a lot of luck)
• The hourglass is ticking...
[image: ]BEACON ON THE HILL – 18.12.22– 22.12.22
In Honour of Hanukkah!!!!!!!!!
The public is invited to visit us and stock up on hats, scarves, socks, dolls and more - from our group knitting, as well as uniquely designed bags
	SUN
18.12
	7:00 Feldenkrais with Ilana Lahav
09:10 – 12:15 Seeing the world on Zoom – With Galia
09:00 Facial – Helen Rosenberg (BAO)

	Mon
19.12
	9:00 Coffee, cake, chats, and games
9:00 The art of drawing – with Chas
08:30 Pedicure – Limor Mualem
16:00 – 18:00 Coffee, cakes, chats and games

	Tue
20.12
	9:00 Board Games
9:30 Concert by Beit Hamusika
9:00 Helen Rosenberg – facial (BAO)
17:00 Exercises with Irit Bahir 
16:00 – 17:45 Ceramics with Miki Touz

	Wed
21.12
	9:00 Games
09:30 Blooming Nature with Hamutal
17:00 Tai Chi with Einan Grosser
16:00 – 17:45 Ceramics with Ziv Ben Bassat


	Thursday 22.12
	9:00 Coffee, cake, chats, and games
9:00 – 12:00 Ceramics with Ziv Ben Bassat
9:30 Movie –. With Galia
7:00 Pedicure with Na’ama Baum
17:15 Exercise on chairs with Michal Shaanan
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